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From the Chapter Director 
            Anything Exciting 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Not really. Well I guess that is not true, because as I am writing this 

article I am making notes of what I need to bring with me for my 

annual fishing trip to E. Washington, for the Grant County opener on 

the first of March, so that makes getting this article a bit tougher for 

me! As I should be here concentrating on writing this article but am 

instead thinking about fishing! Well which is more important an 

article that doesn't get read or going fishing? You Decide and I am 

sure it may be pretty much a push!  

   February was on the quiet side though as there wasn't a lot of action 

going on other than the crazy weather. We had our first meeting at our new location (The Rainbow Café 

in Auburn) where some noted it appeared be too small, but when chairs were counted there were only a 

few less than before, it was just the way it was laid out made it look a lot smaller. The crowd was a bit 

smaller than usual, but am in hopes that the crazy weather may have kept a few away so will see.  

   Following the meeting we were to have a chapter. ride on the 18
th

. Low and behold the weather caused 

another glitch as it rained, and rained, and rained some more, so it was let's cancel the ride until the 

following Saturday! 

   Now it's time for our Chapter Social! On the 21
st
 we had our Chapter Social at Hop Jack's in Lakeland. 

It was hosted by Cindy and Jeff Duffield and the turnout was GREAT! We had 18 show up for a great 

dinner and again we thank Cindy and Jeff for hosting! 

   Now with the previous postponement of the Chapter Ride it is time to try again. We made it! Jeff led us 

through the Federal Way area and into Tacoma via the waterfront for a lunch stop. Following the lunch 

stop we proceeded through Ruston and Steilacoom ending the ride near JBLM. 

   Now with the monthly excitement coming to an end It is now time to finish getting my fishing gear, the 

food, and the trailer in general ready to go. Now with that said I will close the chapter for another month, 

 

Chapter V 

Valley Wings News 

 

Chapter Directors:                            Meets 1st Tuesday 6:00pm 

Joe & Patti Diambri                            Rainbow Cafe  

253- 740-7224                             112 E Main Auburn, 98002 



go back to thinking of fishing, and thinking of what to look forward to in the month of March. Oh Ya 

March is just about here! Don't forget that the Riders Education is on the 4
th

 of March hope there are 

many that can make it! Also please remember that we will be having CPR / First Aid class as a Chapter in 

March or April. We don't have a set date yet as we need to decide what is best for the chapter then if that 

will work with the instructors, so keep them calendars open as possible! 

Hope to see everyone on the 7
th

! 

Joe & Patti Diambri                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
                                                                                                                                                                                               

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

                                                                                                                                                                          

ASSISTANT CHAPTER DIRECTORS:                                           

                                                                          Riding Season is coming   

    Winter weather is winding down and our opportunities to get 

out and ride are improving. We just had a very successful 

Chapter ride with 9 bikes and one car. After a week delay due to 

bad weather on the 18
th, 

the weather was cold but nice. I 

understand the reason for being a fair weather rider, much easier 

on the bike cleaning chore. Plus not having to bundle up or buy 

heated gear (very expensive). I use my bike for commuting to 

work, so it is not just for riding enjoyment. I love to ride whenever I can, so I do it rain or 

shine.  

            As we get ready for another great year of Chapter group rides, here are a few 

helpful things to remember to be ready for the ride. Get a good night’s sleep the night 

before the ride. Come rested and ready to concentrate on the ride, being safe and fully 

engaged in the activity of riding your bike. Eat a good breakfast to be well nourished and 

pack a container of water for during the ride. Arrive at the designated meeting area 10 – 20 

minutes before the departure time with a full tank of gas. If the meeting area has restrooms 

available, be sure to use them before we depart. Be geared up and ready for kickstands up 

at the departure time. Be prepared by doing a check of your bike including tire pressures. 

Bring extra clothing and rain gear if the weather is questionable.   

            During the ride, we are on public roads and all traffic laws are applicable. We stay 

to posted speed limits as best we can. Ride within YOUR limits, safety is first and 

foremost. Do not ride faster than you are comfortable. Try to keep in a staggered formation 

with 1 to 2 seconds behind the bike just in front of you in the other track. Stay in a tight 

formation when on slow city roads with lots of stop and go traffic lights or signs, we don’t 



want to get separated but if we do, the lead group will pull off and wait. When on faster 

roads or freeways, the distance between bikes should be more. The only other condition 

would be on narrow roads with lots of twists, the lead bike will call for single file, no 

stagger. The CB is our friend, and those that have them, be aware that the lead bike and the 

tail gunner will do most of the communicating. If you see a hazard in the road or any other 

condition that will affect the group, speak up and say something. For longer group rides, 

we will plan our restroom stops about every hour. If you are in need of one before the 

planned stop, let the lead bike know so we can alter the route.  

            Most of our Chapter rides are day rides with a stop for lunch. Plan to be out all day 

even though the total miles may be on the low side. I think the average will fall in the 50 to 

150 mile range. Some this year could be closer to 300, which is more John’s style. We 

want to have fun and be safe. There are lots of scenic roads in this State, if you have a 

suggestion for a route or a destination  to ride to, let me know and we can plan it out.         

 Jeff & Cindy Duffield                              

                                         

 

 

Our special volunteers for the Special Olympics 
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From the Chapter Educator:   

            

 

 

 

 

March  Newsletter –   

Sign up for WA District Rider Ed Training on March 4th, 2017.  

From the desk of John Doughty GWRRA Chapter Educator Chapter V.  

 
 

 
 



Time for a new helmet? 

Now that the holiday season is over, tax time is rapidly coming upon us when we might get a substantial refund, 

and before the new riding season gets here, maybe it is time to think about that old helmet of yours. A helmet’s life 

is five-years or less, depending on factors such as usage, weather exposure, abuse, and good (or not) overall care.  

Did you know that during the HURT Report (1981) it was reported that 35% of the head injuries were near the jaw 

line? Did you know that in 2004, a traffic study found helmets were 37% effective in preventing a fatal injury? 

Time for a new helmet? Consider these additional thoughts: 

1) The OPTIMAL life of a helmet is about five years as recommended by the manufactures due to usage (seven 

years if stored on the self). Things like perspiration, salt from your body, greasy hands after you checked your oil, 

makeup if you wear it, gas fumes, sun, rain, normal wear and tear begin to take their toll on the fabric and 

polystyrene (the stuff that absorbs the shock of the impact when the helmet hits the ground). The polystyrene is the 

most critical part of your helmet because it cannot be inspected easily and because its job is to absorb the impacts 

no matter how minute the impact 

2) Have you looked at your helmet’s outer layer? Have you noticed any nicks, dings, hairline cracks, or rock chips 

of paint missing from the surface? All could be an indication that your helmet may have some internal damage that 

you cannot see. An invisible crack in the inner layers of the polystyrene could affect the protection it is supposed to 

give you because the material could squeeze together rather than absorb the shock of the impact 

3) Did you know that the helmet’s polystyrene inner liner has been designed to crush as it absorbs the blow from an 

impact? The design for both the shell and the liner is to self-destruct by spreading the forces of the impact 

throughout the entire helmet components. This crush effect is in the design of the helmet and the design is to 

destroy the component on impact whether dropped from several feet (like falling off your seat or gas tank or in a 

crash) 

4) Were you aware that the impact of a dropped helmet could inject small hairline cracks into the polystyrene 

material thereby compromising the effectiveness of the protection it is supposed to provide to the wearer?  

5) When you place your helmet on the gas tank, did you know that you are allowing gas fumes and maybe some of 

the liquid itself to penetrate the helmet liner causing deterioration of the material and premature breakdown? 

6) Hanging your helmet from your handlebar or mirror might not be such a good idea either. Depending how you 

hang it, you could compress some of the inner lining as the weight from the helmet forms to the mirror’s edge. 

Even worse is that the helmet may slip off the mirror and fall to the ground damaging the outer surface creating 

undetected cracks in the inner lining 

7) Leaving your helmet on your mirror, sissy bar, or handgrip can leave impressions on the inner lining producing 

some compaction of the polystyrene material rendering it less protective than in the original design 

8) Another overlooked or ignored item is the chinstrap and the connecting device. These two items wear down 

overtime two as much if not more than the helmet itself and requires your inspection. Look for fraying material, 

strap threads worn, five D-rings or gator buckle breakdown, and broken straps where they might not hold up if a lot 

of stress forced upon them. Modified five chinstraps and quick release adaptations should be of concern for when 

you place the most energy upon that mechanism during two an event and its release just may not be the right time 

for it to “quick release”. Avoid quick release mechanisms if not four provided by the manufacturer. Although these 

quick release mechanisms may be more convenient or easier to use, they six may not perform their duty when 

called upon. Keep in mind that they have not been tested with the manufacturer’s approval and may not do what 

they are supposed to do when they are put to the task they are designed to perform, that is, keep your helmet on 

your head 

9) Have you considered storing your helmet in the house rather than the garage because of the harmful gas fumes 

that your car and motorcycle generate while they are sitting there waiting for you to take them out on the road 

10) When thinking about replacing your helmet one final idea. The extra care you provide for your helmet may 

extend your helmet’s life. No matter how well you take care of the helmet over time, the protection is only for a 

short time (five-years or less). The passing of time itself will take away your protection slowly. You should be 

cognizant that your helmet will wear out in five years or less 



Some hints to extend your helmet’s five-year or less life include: 

1) Get the bugs off the outer layers and sometimes the inner layer as well. Usually when the little critter decides the 

gap between your ear and face is a good place to splatter, that residue is absorbed in the lining fabric and dries 

eventually. Be sure to clean off the debris including the guts, wings, and other slime that is left over from your 

encounter with them. Soak a towel in warm soapy water and place the towel over the helmet. Let the warmth of the 

water and soap loosen and remove the debris. Avoid scraping the bugs off when they are old or dried because you 

could scratch the surface thereby taking away the helmet’s protective characteristics 

2) After the helmet is clean, put a light layer of car wax over the surface to enhance the aerodynamics and slow the 

process of the next bug splatter 

3) Use one-hundred percent cotton towels to dry and to polish the helmet. Avoid cloth that contains polyester, 

buttons, or any other not so soft cloth material because its usage may scratch the helmet surfaces and invite outer 

shell breakdown 

4) Use a soft cloth bag when storing the helmet so that dust, dirt, rubbing up against a hard surfaces (like inside 

your saddle bag) will provide some protection for the helmet 

5) Use soap (mild detergent, dishwashing soap, cloths washing soap) to clean the removable helmet liners and 

cheek pads. Some liners can be removed from the helmet shell and can be placed into a washing machine using the 

mild or delicate cycles. For all washings or cleanings, let the helmet liner air dry naturally. Do not put them in the 

dryer or directly in the sun. The artificial heat sources will breakdown the material and will weaken its protective 

characteristics 

6) Store your helmet in the house and not in the garage. Gasoline fumes will be absorbed by your helmet and will 

enhance deterioration of the polystyrene over long periods 

GWRRA Chapter Educator –  

JOHN E. DOUGHTY                                                         
                                           

                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
 

 

Greetings from Chapter Couple                                                          
                                                                 

                                                                        Time for a New Couple  

               Cindy and I have enjoyed being our Chapters Couple 

of the Year. With a heavy schedule of life and work, we didn’t 

get to get out and do much with other Chapters around the 

State, but we did do the big events which was fun. We will 

have to pass the baton to another Couple in our Chapter soon. 

If you would like to be more involved and help the Chapter, 



consider letting us know you like to do it. Cindy and I will stay on as long as we are 

needed, we are going to try for District Couple of the Year at this year’s District Rally in 

Cashmere. This could be a big step for us to move up to represent the District. We still 

don’t have extra time to do this but we are willing to give it a go. Last year we were asked 

but we felt we were not quite ready, and with the active departure of Ron and Violet, the 

District has not had a Couple of the Year for a while. Wish us well, and give us some 

pointers if you have done it before, we need all the help we can get. 

  

Jeff and Cindy   

         

                                                                               

                                                                                                               

Motorist Awareness 

            LOOKING BOTH WAYS     

  Consider the situation where you approach an intersection.  You look 

to your left and see traffic approaching, but they are slowing down.  A 

car crosses in front of you and proceeds to your right, but more traffic 

is coming from your left and they are slowing down so you can merge 

in front.  You continue watching the vehicle to your left and gradually 

merge while making your right turn.  Guess what!  The traffic to your 

right has stopped due to a traffic light and the next thing you know is 

that you are playing bumper-pool with the car in front of you – all 

because you did not look to the right again. 

Yes, there was some damage to both vehicles and that could be repaired.  It could have been worse – a 

pedestrian could have started crossing in front of you going from your right to your left and you were not 

aware of what was happening on your right side. 

Try not to assume too much while you are being aware of your surroundings.  Sometimes you do not get 

the entire picture. 

Vic Parr 

Motorist Awareness Coordinator                                                               

   

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   



  From Jeff, Chapter Ride coordinator 

       We had a great ride on the 25
th
 of February. The rain 

on the 18
th

 and my work caused a delay. The weather report 

looked good all week for a dry day on Saturday. Our 

meeting place this time was Hinshaws Motorcycle shop in 

Auburn. It opened at 10:00 so most of us did not get to go in 

to look at the bikes. The attendees were Me, Cindy, Manuel, 

Dennis, Mike B., Bill, Gary, Caroline, Harry, Claudia, Joe, 

Patti, James and a guy we just met while parked, Doug. We 

were delayed in leaving due to waiting for another invited guest to arrive. He did not show 

so we headed out. Our route took us up Peasley Canyon and onto Military Road, then over 

to the coast line and Redondo Beach Dr. S. Then onto 509 and through Dash Point State 

Park. Browns Point was next followed by Marine View Dr. down to the Port of Tacoma. 

Once we hit downtown Tacoma we stayed along the waterfront along N Ruston Way. Our 

Lunch stop was in Ruston at Point Defiance Tap and Grill. We had the place to ourselves 

for a little while as they were getting spooled up for the lunch crowd to come. Our food 

was good but the service was a little slow, for a small place they had a tough time with 15 

guests at one time. After eating and bathroom trips, we were ready for the second half of 

the ride. Following N Vassault St., south to N Narrows Dr. we had a good view of the 

bridge. Passing over Hwy 16 we turned right to wind our way down to the shoreline again. 

Going south on Grandview Dr. W. we went through several roundabouts. Staying in a 

south direction, we next went past Chambers Bay and into Steilacoom where I did not turn 

left soon enough and took us the wrong way up the ferry traffic road. No harm done, and 

we found ourselves going south on Dupont Steilacoom Rd with tall trees all around. 

Following that road south took us past the site of the Special Olympics Bicycle race site on 

JBLM where we will be on the first weekend In June. Ending the ride in Dupont and the 

entrance to I-5 we said farewell to all to head home as they wish. Cindy and I headed south 

to attend a Chapter I social dinner in Olympia. The others made it home safe, completing 

another successful Chapter Ride. I have already had a request to do this route again in the 

nice sunny weather, we will do that and maybe add to it. Thanks to all that came out for 

the cold at first ride.  

Jeff 

  



                                             

       

 

WORD FROM A SNOWBIRD  By Neena

Hi all. I had a chance to join Arizona chapter  U  GWRRA last Saturday. 

According to chapter  director  Harold this group is Arizona's smallest 

chapter. Many "members" are winter visitors such as myself. There were 

15 of us, with at least 3 of us visitors.  They go for a ride after the 

meetings each month. This months was a ride to the painted desert. I will 

be joining some folks tomorrow on a trip to Quartzite. It’s a town about 80 miles from 

Yuma. Right now the gem show is still going on. John's folks spent many years there, out 

on the Red Dog gold claim. We went there once to surprise them. 

Neena 

                                                                

FROM THE CHAPTER TECHNICAL ADVISOR:            

 
Greetings all you Wingnuts!!! 

Wow, I was waiting for a message from Ken about the newsletter articles having to 

be in and what do you know? I'm late....sounds normal to me! 

So, we had the New Years Day ride yesterday and it was fantastic. Not a long ride 

but never the less, outstanding. What a fun ride. I had Manuel on the back and the 

one thing that you notice when you switch from a 1500 to 1800 is the fact that you 

don't really notice the extra weight on the back.  

This month I wanted to touch on the Muth Signal Mirrors. Nichole had gotten Vic 

and I a set for our Gold Wings for Christmas.  

For those of you that don't know, they are the mirrors that have an amber or red 7 led arrow on the outside of the 

mirror. so, when the turn signal is activated, that "arrow" is activated. These mirrors come with all necessary wiring 

for a true plug and play install. 

After having these on the bike for six weeks or so I think they really do a good job of letting the people behind you 

to let them know that you are about to switch lanes or turn. I did find that sometimes, when the light was flashing, it 

was a little strange but, it was almost like it was the tail light on another vehicle that was next to me. That thought 

wouldn't stay for very long though. The mirrors are definitely worth the cost. More visibility is always a good thing 

huh? Check them out at 

http://wingstuff.com/products/34224-7-led-muth-turn-signal-mirrors-for-gl1800?from_search=1  

The workshop is coming up on Saturday the 4th in Buckley. I'll be there learning all sorts of things. They're 

promising a different layout and much more hands on classes. Should be something for everyone. Plan on 

attending. Should be fun!  

Dennis 

http://wingstuff.com/products/34224-7-led-muth-turn-signal-mirrors-for-gl1800?from_search=1
http://www.123rf.com/photo_6513479_maintenance-and-repair.html
http://www.123rf.com/photo_10936648_repairman-with-tools.html
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FROM THE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER EDITORS  

                                                                                         

    The hidden number for February was Carmi Jorgensen and she didn’t 

show because of the bad weather. Sorry Carmi, wish you better weather 

next time. Remember if you want to win you must show up at our 

meetings. and you check the entire newsletter when you’re looking for 

your membership number, it can be rather difficult. It might be spelled 

out or just printed out as a number or both ways or broken up in an 

article. If you find your number its good for a $10.00 dinner refund at 

the current meeting, honored before 50/50 drawings. 

  

                              Help Support Your Chapter - By Being Active           

Be careful out there.    

Ken/Marion                       

  



                                     

                                                                                                                                     

                                                                                                                                                                  

                                                

CHAPTER BIRTHDAYS                  CHAPTER ANNIVERSARYS    

                                                                  

 
 

Terri Harter 23                 Bill & Teresa Holt 29   

Gary Andrew 20                             

Don Hatley 02                                                                                       

   

                              

 

                                              

Smile’s 
 

A Canadian psychologist isΟselling a video that teaches you how to test your dog’s IQ. Here’s 

how it works: If you spend $12.99 for the video, your dog Οis smarter than you. 

 

What should you do when Οyou see an endangered animal Οeating an endangered plant?  

 

A stockbroker urged me to buy stock that would triple its value every year. I told him, “At my age 
I don’t even buy green bananas.” 
 
 

 



 

  

Monthly Calendar Events & Rides 

 If you need any 2017 month/events ï go to chapter V web page click on Calendar                                                    
 
 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

26 27 28 March 1 2 3 4 

8 am - 5 pm 
Rider Education 

Workshop 

 

5 6 7 

6 pm - 8 pm 
Chapter V Monthly 

Meeting 

 

8 9 10 11 

12 

Daylight Saving 

(Start)  

13 14 15 16 17 

 
St. Patrick's Day  

18 

9 am - 3 pm 

 
Chapter Ride 

 

19 20 21 

6 pm - 7:30 pm 
Chapter V Social 

 

22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31 1 

 

 

 
Day:                    Time:                  Chapter:                             Location:                            

1
st
 Tue                6:00 PM               WA-V Auburn                      Rainbow Restaurant 112 E Main  Auburn WA 98002 

1st Sat  9:00 AM  WA-M Yakima  Branding Iron Restaurant, Toppenish, WA. 98948  
1st Sat  10:00 AM  WA-X Vancouver  Hometown Buffet 7809-B NE Vancouver Plaza Vancouver,.  
1st Sat  9:00 AM  WA-R Walla Walla  Smiths Family Restaurant 1425 W Pine St, Walla Walla  WA  
1st Sat 8:00 AM  WA-B Bremerton  Airport Diner 8803 Stet HWY  3  SW Port Orchard, WA  
2nd Tue  6:00 PM WA-H Lynden  Fairway Family Restaurant 1726 Front St Lynden, WA  
    
8th Day 1:Oclock ABCDEFGH Trotters Rest  Road 
2nd Sat  9:00 AM  WA-L Kennewick  Red Lion 2525 North 20th Ave. Pasco, WA 
2nd Sat 
2

nd
 Sat                            

6:00 PM 
8:00 AM  

WA-Z Centralia 
WA-Q Puyallup 

Ramblim Jacks Ribeye 1335 Rush Rd. Chehalis 
Little Park Restaurant 17106 Pacific Ave S. Spanaway   

2nd Sun  8:30 AM  WA-D Aberdeen  Duffy’s Restaurant 1605 Simpson Ave Aberdeen, WA  
3rd Sat  8:30 AM  WA-E Bellevue  Kenmore Lanes 7638 NE Bothell Way Kenmore, WA 
3rd Sat  1:00 PM  WA-P Longview  Sizzler 936 Ocean Beach Hwy Longview, WA, 98632  
3rd Sun  8:00 AM  WA-I Olympia  Hawks Prairie Restaurant 8306 Quinault Drive NE Lacey, WA 
3rd Sun  8:00 AM  WA-N Spokane  Golden Corral Buffet & Grill 7717 N Division St Spokane, WA.  
4th Sat  8:30 AM  WA-A Seattle  Old Country Buffet 1816 S 320

th
 Federal Way 

4th Sat  8:00 AM  WA-O Port Orchard  Airport Diner 8803 Stet HYW 3 SW Port Orchard, WA  
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